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The I lontorable Robert G. Card
Under Secretary of Energy
lPorrestal Building
1000 Independence Avenno, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20585

Dear Secretary Card:

On July 16, representativos of the steel and other industry sectors met with White
House Chief of Stiff Andrew Card arid Council on Environmental Quality
Chairman Jim Connatighton to learn more about the recently introduced climate
change initiatives and, more specificaily, about the Admninistration's "Business
Challenige" being adm-inistered bythe Department of Energy.

As a follow tip, on September 10, senipor management of the steel industry met
se-parately with Jim Connaughton and DOE's Larisa Dobriansky to further chsctiss
the voluntary programs. Both meetings were excellent.

Thbe U.S. member companies of the American Iron and Steel fInstitute (AISI) wish
Lo accept the challenge and begin the heative process described by Ms.
Dobriansky as we attempt to craft a nieaningfnl voluntary program to further
improve carbon intensity tit participating member company facilities, At the
mornent, AISI members comprise aboutt 67% of the U.S. steel industry.

Futrther, we suggest that appropriate 'OF personnel who have workied with AISI
on the "Industries of the Future Progrm" participa Le in our discussions. We have
issermbled a sinall group of member onpany representatives to begin th~e
process/discussions as soon as is conveniet for the Department.

AISI has a Board of Directors mneeting ,scheduled for October 31 and request our
initiiialmeeting occur prior to thaitdath so we can apprise memb-er comipa~ny CEO's
of our discussions.

VUnnily, 85 yoll may know, ti-e steel industry has worked diligently to imirprove
eneorgy efficiency and carboni intensity over the last twenity-five years. Studic~s
commissioned by DOE outline the progress, We will prepare a sumnmary of that

Prlogress for your review Prior to ourimeetings to help puit future opportunities
into perspective."
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Pleas~! e lous know what meeting dates would work for your staff along with the

n~irncs ,of the DOE participants. Wesuggest you conitact jim Schultz here at AISIat

2(2-4,52-7180 or >.,chultzC(1steel.or)g and we look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,

Andrew G. Sharkey, III

cc: Lmrisa Dobriansky, DOE
]in- Connaughton, CEQ
Jim Schultz, AISI


